
  

 

 

 

              Bulletin Issue No. 2: 2018 - 2019 
                               JULY is Change-Over Month 

NB: In the absence of President David E. in July & August, the nominated 
President’s representative is listed for each Club meeting, as in the table above. 
July Birthdays: John T. 24th; Chris B. & Jill S. (‘twins’) 28th; and Derek C 31st.  
Attendance 17 July 2018: Fifteen (15) members and one (1) visitor were present 
at the meeting.  
Apologies: Three (3) apologies but the Sargeant-at-Arms did not disclose names 
for the apologies!  
Holidays: Jim C. all of July; Emmetts are on their annual winter migration - back on 
4th Sept; Suze L. all winter. 
 

SEVERAL pairs of socks were sold tonight for Australian Rotary Health. 

Please see Chris W. if you wish to purchase a pair at $10 per pair. 
  

AM: BBQ Roster 29 JULY PM: BBQ Roster 29 JULY 

1. Brian Claridge 1. Denis Savell 

2. Chris Webster 2. Jill Savell 

3. Chris Bayes 3. Derek Chambers 

4. Jenny Kerrison 4. Hellen Chambers 

Rotary Grace: 
For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve others through 

Rotary, we give thanks. Amen. 

Rotary Toast: 
Please join me in a toast to the Rotary Club of North Hobart and Rotary  

International 

Announcements: 
1. Liz Barisic has resigned. Thank you to Liz for all her hard work during 

her time with the club. We wish her well. 
2. Our next Board Meeting is scheduled for 31 July.  

Our Rotary Youth Exchange Student (RYE) from Taiwan, Mick Lin, 

was warmly welcomed to the club. Director David Clinch introduced Mick to the 
club. Mick is currently staying with a host family at Bellerive and goes to school 
on the eastern shore. Our club is a host club for Mick for the first six months of 
the Rotary year.  

Secretary Chris W. alerted everyone to the fact that the District sends the 

weekly newsletter O&N to all members via email. Thus, he no longer needs to 
email the newsletter to members. A hard copy will be circulated during each 
meeting.  

The location of club meetings could vary from week to week depending 

on whether there is an event in the large function room. Club Service Director, 
Hellen C. reminded members to see her and not Ben or his staff, if they have 
any concerns about the Black Buffalo Hotel.  

Treasurer Brian Claridge reminded all Committees that when project 

proposals are made to the Board that they provide details such as who and 
where to submit the donations. All projects need to be submitted to the Board for 
approval. It is likely that each Committee will again receive around $5,000 
budget.  

Club Committees Meeting:  
The Club has four avenues of service through which members could apply the 
ideal of “Service above Self” – a primary Rotary motto. As scheduled, all four 
Committees met tonight, to commence service planning for the year.  
 

Duty 
Roster                

24 July 31 July 7 August 14 August 

Chair Howie Oh Jill Savell Denis Savell Velja Urosevic 

Steward  Rex Kerrison Howie Oh Jill Savell Denis Savell 

Event 
 
 

PRESIDENT’s 
Rep: David C. 
 
SPEAKER:  
TBA 

PRESIDENT’s 
Rep: Murray C. 
 
 
Club 
Committees 
Meeting 
 

PRESIDENT’s 
Rep: Hellen C. 
 
SPEAKER: 
Brian Claridge 
St Petersburg 
and more 
 

PRESIDENT’s 
Rep: Robin C. 
 
 
Club 
Committees 
Meeting 
 

THANK YOU to the Chris Webster for printing our Bulletins. 
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THE FOUR WAY TEST 

Is it the TRUTH? 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it build GOODWILL & BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?  

President Secretary Treasurer Assistant Treasurer 

David Emmett Chris Webster Brian Claridge Hellen Chambers 

 
Club Service  

Community 
Service  

Youth & 
Vocational 
Service  

International 
Service 

Director Director Director Director 

Hellen Chambers Robin Cooper David Clinch Murray Coates 

Members Members Members Members 

1. Speakers: Chris Bayes 
2. Sergeant at-Arms:  
Rex Maddock 
 3. Jenny Kerrison 
 4. David Emmett 
 5. Tanya Dargaville 

1. Mike Fintor 
2. Derek C. 
3. Tony M. 
4. Heather E. 
5. Rod B. 
6. Ian B. 
7. Denis Savell 
8. Jill Savell 

1. Rex Kerrison 
2. Chris 

Webster  
3. Ian Geard 
4. Jim Colley 
5. Liz Barisic 

 

1. Brian 
Claridge 

2. John Thorne 
3. Geoff Wood 
4. Howie Oh 
5. Suze Lord 

 BBQ Roster: Tony Moore 

Minutes: Heather E. 

Bulletin Editor:  Jenny K.  

Webmaster: Ian Barton & 
Jim Colley  

RI DISTRICT 9830 
Chartered: 28/6/1961 

Membership at Charter: 26 
Current membership: 28 

(25 Active & 3 Honorary members) 
Meeting venue: Black Buffalo Hotel 

Federal Street 
North Hobart, Tas, 7000 

Phone: +61 3 6225 0083 
Meeting Time: 6:15pm, every Tuesday 

BULLETIN No. 2 
24 July 2018 

 

Our Club banner features the State Emblem, the Tasmanian Blue Gum, drawn in 1972 by 
Lynette Wilson, a well known Tasmanian artist and wife of long-time member, Rex Wilson. 


